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Time is flying by this term and it 
hardly seems possible that half-
term is just two weeks away.

They do say that time flies when 
you’re having fun, and I hope that 
will have been the case for our Year 
5 students on their trip to Red Ridge 
this week. Our Year 8 students also 
had a fantastic Maths trip to  
Worcester Race Course on 
Wednesday. Our Year 11 students 
have probably not had quite so 
much fun doing more exams, but we 
continue to wish them all the best.

It will be sad to say goodbye this 
week to our group of 19 students 
visiting from Thailand. They have 
made a very positive impression on 
our community with their 
friendliness, politeness and good 
humour, and we thank them for all of 
their contributions in their short time 
here.

As ever, next week is another busy 
one, and I hope that everybody 
enjoys a restful weekend in the 
meantime.

Mr Tyler
Headmaster

Boarding News
We had a jam packed weekend of 
trips and activities, and some 
glorious sunshine to go with it! 

On Saturday we took the younger 
boarders to Flip Out in Hereford, 
accompanied by some of the Year 
11’s and Sixth Form who chose to 
go into Hereford for a slightly more 
subdued few hours of shopping and 
eating, whilst others stayed home to 
focus revision for upcoming exams. 
On Saturday evening, we opened up 
the pool for a fun swim, and the 
table tennis tables were also in use.

On Sunday, our Thai students 
visited Worcester for some souvenir 
shopping, ahead of their last week 
at Lucton.  It has been a pleasure to 
have them in boarding, and we will 
miss them, as the house has had a 
real buzz since they arrived.

The lighter evenings have meant 
plenty of sport on the tennis courts 
and field after prep. On Wednesday, 
the fun was inside in a tightly fought 
table tennis competition, which all 
students were keen to take part in.  
We finished prep a little early and all 
congregated in the games room for 
a pot luck draw. The noise, cheering 
and all-round competitive good 
humour was such a joy to see, and 
the final between Lola and Warat 
was better than the Wimbledon 
final. These evenings are exactly 
why I love living with teenagers!

Tracey Webb-Rogers
Head of Boarding

Updates & 
Reminders
Whole School Mufti-Day

Tuesday 17th May will be a whole 
school mufti-day. All students, from 
Transition to Sixth Form, should 
bring £2 in order to participate. 
Clothes should be suitable for the 
school environment. 

Pre-Loved Uniform

If you have any unwanted items of 
school uniform, that is in good  
condition and you would like to 
donate it to the Friends of Lucton, 
please drop it off at either the Main 
School or Prep School reception, 
between 6th - 17th June. Items will 
be available to buy at the Summer 
Fete, with all proceeds going to the 
Friends.

Summer Fete - Save the Date

We are delighted to confirm that we 
will be combining our Jubilee 
Celebrations with the annual 
Summer Fete, which will take place 
at Lucton on 1st July. More details 
to follow. 

Speech Day

Plans are underway for this year's 
Speech Day, which will see us return 
to Leominster Priory on 24th June. 
Full information will be shared in 
due course, but for those planning 
ahead, doors will open from 1.30pm, 
with proceedings starting at 2pm.

http://www.luctonschool.org



